WGC Meeting's response to How to Manage with What we've Got.

Prior to this event we had already made a number of changes to our way of working -necessitated by the fact that no single Friend felt able to take on the role of either Clerk or Treasurer.

Clerking PMs is now the responsibility of a small team - 3 Friends - and we have reduced the number of PMs to fit in with the reduced number of Area Meetings.  Occasionally an extra, brief business meeting is held after Meeting for Worship.

Written or phone communications are directed to our Wardens, who pass on information/messages to the appropriate person/people.

Email communications go to a Communications Friend, who passes these on in the same way.

This arrangement had some teething problems as not all meetings and other Friends were aware but this seems to have resolved itself now.

Financial matters are managed by our accountants and our Finance Committee, one member of which has responsibility for paying out money as necessary and one deals with receipts from schedule appeals.

Our wardens deal with all financial matters relating to hirings.

Again there were teething problems - mainly relating to our cumbersome accounting system, which caused difficulties for our accountants, and which has now been radically simplified.  Obviously the fact that we have to pay for the accountants' work is a significant issue but this has concentrated our minds on simplifying our ways of working.
After the Friends House workshop an informal group was set up within the Meeting to consider aspects of the organisation and management of the Meeting and the Meeting House.

The overall aims was to find further ways of simplifying our working, making volunteering a less daunting prospect for any new attenders.  The group consisted of the two Friends who attended the workshop, together with Friends on Nominations, Social, Finance and Premises Committees and our Wardens.

This group was responsible for 'trimming' the number of roles within our meeting whilst considering how Friends and Attenders might be given confidence to take on responsibilities without committing themselves to long-term involvement.  Our greatly reduced list of appointments was agreed by PM.

This group will continue to meet to ensure that we are working within our means - both financial and personal - whilst maintaining our Meeting and Meeting House and adhering to legal requirements.  One matter we will be considering is whether - as on our Backhouse Room Management Committee and Friends Music group - we might involve more people from outside the meeting, where appropriate.

(An additional action has been the 'handing over' of Firbank Housing - 16 dwellings around the Meeting House - to Welwyn Garden City Housing Association.  Firbank was not a Quaker scheme but several members were heavily involved in its management thus taking time and energy from the Meeting.)

Key points seem to be Simplification, Flexibility and, where necessary, outsourcing.
